
Tips of the month December 2021

We provide weekly tips based on common queries which come through to us from London GPs and practice teams. These are shared via social media

and collated for this newsletter.

 

We offer support to London GPs in a number of ways, including free peer-to-peer support via our GP Professional Support Network. Find out

moreðŸ‘‡https://t.co/r11c31bEPZ
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Practices need to be aware of the 3 February (1st dose) and 31 March (2nd dose) cut offs in the @NHSEngland guidance ahead of mandatory

vaccination becoming the law on 1 April. Read more ðŸ‘‡https://t.co/IHEVff9sQf
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